
What is Community Power?

Community Power (CP) is a program that allows local
towns, cities, and counties to obtain and provide
electricity services for their residents and businesses,
instead of Unitil or Eversource. Community power
programs are a great option for communities that
want more local control, cleaner energy options, and
lower electricity rates than are offered by the default
electricity provider. Concord has joined the
Community Power Coalition of NH (CPCNH) who will
administer the program. 

How would Community Power work in
Concord?

In mid-August, you will receive notification from
CPCNH about the program launching in October. If
you are a Unitil or Eversource customer, this
notification will give you the chance to opt out of the
program, or opt for another energy offering. If you
take no action/make no changes, you will
automatically be enrolled in the default program,
Granite Plus (see electricity rate chart for program
comparisons).

If you already receive energy from a competitive
electric supplier, the notification will give you the
chance to opt in. If you do not opt in, you will remain
on your competitive supply.

You will continue to receive one utility bill from
Unitil/Eversource. The only part of your bill that is
changing is the price under the “Supplier” section.

You may leave, join, or rejoin the program, or switch
to a different energy offering, at any time, with no
penalty.

Per RSA 53:E, CP programs are entirely self-
funded, and do not use any tax dollars.

If you participate in Electric Assistance Program
(EAP) discounts, this discount will continue with
enrollment in CP.

If you participate in Budget Billing, your budget
program may be reset.  If your program is reset and
you have an outstanding balance, it would become
due; if you have an outstanding credit, you would
receive that credit.

For more information and FAQs, scan with your phone’s camera:

Or, visit: www.concordnh.gov/communitypower


